
EYE & DUNSDEN PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of a Meeting held on July 17th at 7.45pm, 2018 at Dunsden Village Hall
Present Cllrs David Woodward, Ian Pringle, Richard Berkley and Clive Leeke.

087/18 Apologies for absence Cllr Naomi Baylis, David Bartholomew (OCC) Paul Harrison (SODC)
088/18 Declarations of interest David Woodward and Clive Leeke declared an interest in the discussion relating to the Community Orchard.
089/18 Minutes of the last meeting The minutes from the meeting on Tuesday 19th June 2018 were adopted. Adoption was proposed by David Woodward and seconded by Ian Pringle. 

090/18 Matters arising from the minutes 


074/18(h) Richard Berkley is to contact Keith Stenning to look at the problem of the storm drains near the Playhatch roundabout with a view to obtaining a quotation so that the PC can use a grant from David Bartholomew to solve the issue.

083.01/18 David Woodward awaits a quotation for inserting posts and tidying the Playhatch area near the bus stop.


081.03/18 David Woodward looked at the trees in the allotment. He did not consider that there is a major issue but these will be checked and remedial action will be taken if necessary. (Clerk to action)

076/18m The Clerk has requested a speed check along the B481. The evening and weekend motorbike racing along the A4155 will be mentioned when the Police make contact.

091/18 County Councillor's report Cllr Bartholomew sent a report stating that a) OCC & Cherwell DC continue to consider a proposal for shared service arrangements under a chief executive. That appointment process now moves onto both Full Councils b) effective and sustained joint working by OCC and the NHS has meant that Oxfordshire figures for delayed transfer of care are now at their lowest level c) OCC has managed its net budget with 99.8% accuracy for 2017/18 with an underspend of £1m out of an overall service budget of £422m d) a site allocations consultation on a minerals and waste local plan will take place in July to September. Details will be circulated to all concerned parties e) Clerks & Councillors will be issued with a fact sheet about the condition of the County’s highways f) a new domestic abuse service for Oxfordshire was launched in June. Victims will be able to access various refuges. To report concerns use the helpline (08007310055) or oxfordshiredomestic@a2dominion.org.uk g) NHS Health Checks funded by OCC are available between the ages of 40 and 74. They are free and you would be called by surgeries every 5 yrs. www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/nhshealthcheck h) The nationwide scheme Friends Against Scams is run by the Trading Standards services. It has its own website. Advice against Scams is available on 03454040506.                                                                        

092/18 District Councillor’s Report None this month
093/18 Public Question Time/Correspondence

The Clerk has made available past minutes concerning the transfer of land between the PC and the Phillimore Estate in 2006-7 to a member of the public

094/18 Councillor Responsibilities 
Cllr David Woodward (Chairman) Planning; Sonning Eye; Village Hall Representative; Tarmac Liaison representative; representative on the following Charities: Sonning Education/Welfare Trust and the Robert Palmer Almshouses

Cllr Richard Berkley (Vice Chairman) Planning; Playhatch; Tarmac Liaison representative
Cllr Ian Pringle Planning; Dunsden Green 

Cllr Naomi Baylis Sonning Eye Allotments; substitute Village Hall Representative

Cllr Clive Leeke Green Spaces; Footpaths
The Clerk is also Clerk to the Trustees of the Poors Land Charity

095/18 Financial Position   
095.01/18 The financial situation had been previously circulated. 

095.02/18 The July accounts were presented for payment. Cheques to the value of £744.32 were agreed. Ian Pringle proposed the accounts be paid. This was seconded by Richard Berkley. All agreed.  (Clerk to action)                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      
096/18 Planning Matters  
New Applications None

       Applications Granted None
097/18 Eye & Dunsden Village Hall 
097.01/18 The final amount of the Village Hall Grant is still awaited as the Building Regulations have yet to be received.
097.02/18 Bookings are very good including a number of wedding bookings.  
097.03/18 £3,300 was raised by the garden opening at Coppid Hall.
097.04/18 The theft of the cash from the village hall is still being investigated by the police. 
098/18 Community Orchard The lease for the Community Orchard is overdue for renewal. The lease was discussed and the PC agreed to the renewal of the lease for a further seven years. However, the lease will be reviewed before signing. The Clerk will change the dates and forward to Richard Berkley for consideration prior to renewal.
099/18 Applications for Grants & Donations No new applications
100/18 Allotments 

100.01/18 There are now two spare allotments. (Clerk to action)

100.02/18 The Chairman checked the trees bordering Spring Lane and someone will be asked to look at these with a view to making a dead tree safe. (Clerk to action) 


100.03/18 The water usage has been checked and this year there has been some excessive use, particularly at Playhatch. This expenditure is being discussed. 
101/18 Local Housing Developments Preparations are continuing for the continuation of the Gladman Inquiry on 29th August. There is a CAGE meeting on August 6th at Caversham Milestone Centre (tbc)
102/18 Highways Footpaths & Open Spaces  
102.01/18 Playhatch Phone Box area. The Chairman awaits a quotation for the work to tidy the area and install some posts.

102.02/18 Dunsden Green Phone Box. Ian Pringle has the link for the items required for the restoration of the phone box. He awaits a quotation.
102.03/18 The footpath along the B481 is not clear for walkers who prefer to use the road that is not suitable for pedestrians. Photos are to be taken. (Richard Berkley to action)
103/18 GDPR The Clerk is continuing to work towards to compliance. (Clerk to action)
104/18 Minerals Flooding is a great concern for all concerned for minerals extraction. The Chairman brought to the PC’s attention to the flood defences in Reading that are under consultation. Any change in flood defences in one place results in other changes elsewhere. This concern also applies to the area of land that is proposed for further excavation by Tarmac. Response to this will be made when consultation opens. The Clerk is to enquire about dates for this as the next PC meeting is not until September 18th. (Clerk to action)
105/18 
Matters for future consideration 
The meeting closed at 9.45pm.



Date of next meeting: September 18th 2018

